
To: Oregon Senators

RE: SB210

I am a resident and registered voter in Oregon.  The current way we vote by mail in Oregon has many 
problems and one of them is that in recent years some people have received multiple ballots and others 
receive none at all.  This is a problem because there is no way that the county clerks can know if the 
ballots received are valid ballots.  A better way to be able to know if a ballot is a valid ballot is when 
the voters need to vote in person as has been done in the past.  This way there is only one day to vote 
and only one place to cast a voter’s ballot because there is only one precinct voting location.  
It is important that Oregon have in person voting so that all the valid voters are able to vote and those 
who are not valid voters are not able to vote.  The voter roles will likely be more up to date that way.  I 
support voting in person and only on the voting day.

Thank you.
Leslie Turner


